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UNITING CHURCH IN AUSTRALIA 
 

Glen Waverley Uniting Church 

    2 January 2011 

If you are new to our congregation, please fill in a  

Visitor Card so that we may have the privilege of  

contacting you.   

Cards are available at the door, at the end of the pews, 

and on the ‘Welcome Table’ in the Foyer. 

Vision Statement 

GWUC is a faithful, Christ-centred community that meets God and shares 

that unconditional love:  meet_god@anytime.with.us 

The Ministry Team at  
Glen Waverley Uniting Church,  
Rev Greg Fry, Rev Ineke Gyles,  

Alanee Hearnshaw, Alison Clarkson,  
Debbie Davey and Wendy Wyatt 
wish you all a Happy New Year! 

Worship Services - January 2011 

Sunday 2 January 2011     Christmas 2 (Epiphany) 

 

10.00 am  Rev Ineke Gyles (Holy Communion) 

 

Lectionary  Isaiah 60: 1-6, Psalm 72: 1-7, 10-14 

   Ephesians 3: 1-12, Matthew 2: 1-12 

Sunday 9 January 2011     Baptism of Jesus 

 

10.00 am  Rev Ineke Gyles 

 

Lectionary  Isaiah 42: 1-9, Psalm 29 

   Acts 10: 34-43, Matthew 3: 13-17 
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Sunday 16 January 2011     Epiphany 2 

 

10.00 am  Rev Ineke Gyles  

   Baptism:  James John & Phoebe Elizabeth Fitzsimmons 

Lectionary  Isaiah 49: 1-7, Psalm 40: 1-11 

   1 Corinthians 1: 1-9, John 1: 29-42 

Sunday 23 January 2011     Epiphany 3 

 

10.00 am  Rev Ineke Gyles/Rev Greg Fry 

   Baptism:  Evan Jai Wongprasartsuk 

Lectionary  Isaiah 9: 1-4, Psalm 27: 1, 4-9 

   1 Corinthians 1: 10-18 

Sunday 30 January 2011     Epiphany 4 

 

10.00 am  Rev Greg Fry 

 

Lectionary  Micah 6: 1-8,Psalm 15 

   1 Corinthians 1: 18-31, Matthew 5: 1-12 

Retirement of Rev Ineke Gyles 
 

The time has come!  Our loss is Tom’s gain.  We will say  

farewell to Ineke at her final service on 30 January 2011.  This  

service will be at 10.00 am followed by some ‘Farewell Fun’. 
 

MEMORY BOOK - as is the tradition at GWUC, we will make a  

Memory Book for Ineke and your contribution to this book is welcomed.  

Please take a page (or 2) from the box on the Office Counter and  

return it to Faye Wagon, Graeme Frecker (or the Church Office)  

BY SUNDAY 16 JANUARY. 
 

There will be other things happening - watch the Bulletin for further details. 
 

GIFT - We want to recognise and thank Ineke for all that she has given to 

our Church Family, and welcome your contribution to a gift (it would be good 

to have all this in hand by 20 January).  Please leave with Faye Wagon, 

Graeme Frecker, or the Church Office. 
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The Christmas Bowl supports a Healing Trail for  

Refugees in Australia  . 

 

Share Christmas!  Your support will help those most in need 

this Christmas. 

Free Call:  1800 025 101   www.actforpeace.org.au 

Blair Update:  Blair (6) continues to make good progress after his fall,  

hospitalization and surgery.  He is now enjoying his school holidays. 
 

In recognition of the GWUC congregation’s assistance to Blair and his family 

an Award has been presented by Rev Pam White of Uniting Care Community 

Options. 
 

The Award can be viewed at the Office window and reads as follows: 
 

 ‘UnitingCare Community Options,  

 Community Acknowledgement Award 2010 

 Presented to The Glen Waverley Congregation 

 in grateful appreciation for your outstanding service 

 within your community. 

 Sponsored by Mercy Home & CommunityCare’. 
 

Thank you to all who assisted! 
 

Dorothy Lockhart, Welfare Committee 

Supportive Care Link Service 
 

Please contact Laurel Muir 9560 1518 if you are aware of 

people needing the support provided through our Care Link 

Service. 
 

We are glad to be of service! 

CHRISTMAS CARDS - Thank you to all who purchased Christmas Cards. 

Your generosity enabled us to send $3179 to our various charities:- Strathdon 

$595.00; Ryder-Cheshire Foundation $1272.00; Orana Family Services 

$562.00; Share UCA $750.00.  

Faye Wagon 

LEISURE TIME VOLUNTEERS 

Please collect your 2011 information from the letter rack! 
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Volunteers are now sought for 2011 Rosters! 
 

Please put your name on the list on the Office counter if you are able to help.  

Existing volunteers need not put their name down—we will assume you are again 

available in 2011. 
 

If you require further information please contact the person in charge of the relevant 

roster. 
 

Morning Tea     Rewa Feenaghty 9560 0829 

Morning tea to be prepared and served between the 9.30 and 11.00 am services. 
 

Flowers      Margaret Frecker 9560 4849 

Arrangement of flowers in the church which provide a beautiful backdrop for our  

services.  Volunteers always needed on this roster! 
 

Money Counting     Blair Feenaghty 9560 0829 

Counting of the collection after each service. 
 

Door Stewards     Eric Armstrong 9560 9003 

Preparation of the church for worship, greeting and assisting people. 
 

Welcome Table     Jan Clear 9803 6820 

Welcome and distribution of Information Leaflets for newcomers. 
 

Cleaning and Mowing    Ross Lennon 9802 2961 

Cleaning and tidying of 3 areas of the church and mowing of area of grass around 

church.4 

 

Bible Reading     Eileen Scott 9800 4005 

Reading of selected bible readings (in conjunction with the relevant Minister), at 9.30 

and 11.00 am services. 
 

Hub       Judith Greenwood 9803 8373 

Meet, greet, chat and offer refreshment to anyone who is a visitor to our church.  
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ROSTERS - 2011 
 

BIBLE READERS 

January 2  10.00 am Eileen Scott 

January 9  10.00 am Evelyn Fleming 

 

DOOR STEWARDS 
January 2  10.00 am Jan Clear, Roger & Jenny Vass 
January 9  10.00 am John & Laurel Muir, Pam Graham 
 
ELDERS - COMMUNION STEWARDS 
January 2  10.00 am Peter Barr, Alan Barnard, Jonathon Chong,  

     Graeme Frecker, Lois Hosking, Glenn Laub 

     Ross Mackinnon, Kaye Morgan 
 
ELDERS    DOOR                       VESTRY 

January 2  10.00 am Shirley Harding, Kaye Mackinnon  Jan Clear 

January 9  10.00 am John Battisson, Judy Lowe   Ian McMillan 

 

FINANCE STEWARDS 

January 2  10.00 am Margaret Fraser, Robert Wood 
January 9  10.00 am Cliff Baker, Mike Patterson 
 
FLOWERS   
January 2    Chris Drummond 
January 9    Alanee Hearnshaw 
 
MORNING TEA 

January 2    Margaret Williams, Rae Yuille, Alan & Margaret Lemke 

January 9    Sandy Whitfield, Lee Bech, John & Frances La Fontaine 

 

ORGANISTS 

January 2  10.00 am Elwyn Pederson 

January 9  10.00 am Geoff Willis 

 
WELCOME TABLE 
January 2    Jan Clear 

January 9    Ron & Jenny Major 

 

CHOIR INFORMATION:  http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc/ChoirPage or phone 9803 9346 

 
CLEANING - 8 January 
Area 1:  Colin & Jacqui King  Area 2:  Peter & Ruth Llewellyn 
Area 3:  Glenn & Tim Laub   Lawns:  Peter Thorpe, Paul Hart 
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Glen Waverley Uniting Church 
 

Postal Address:   
Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway 

Glen Waverley   3150 
 

Office Hours:  Mon-Friday 9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
(except Public Holidays) 
 
 
Phone:    9560 3580 
Email:    office@gwuc.org.au 
Fax:     9560 1735 
Internet Address:   http://www.gwuc.org.au 
 

http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/ 
 

 

 

REV GREG FRY  ph:  9561 3031 

  gjandco@bigpond.net.au 
 

REV INEKE GYLES  ph:  9703 1870 

Email  revineke@hotmail.com 
 

Ministry for Seniors  

ALISON CLARKSON ph:  9807 4856/9560 3167 

Email             madingwall@optusnet.com.au
  

Children & Families  

DEBBIE DAVEY  ph:  8802 7028 

Email:  debbiedavey67@gmail.com 
 
 

Ministry for Youth & Young Adults 

ALANEE HEARNSHAW            ph:  0402 030 342 

Email  alanee.h@gmail.com 

 

As part of the Glen Waverley and District InterChurch Council “Cycle 

of Prayer - Congregations Praying Together”, we at  

Glen Waverley Uniting Church lift up in prayer, Rev Greg Fry and our  

congregation here at Glen Waverley Uniting Church, Glen Waverley. 


